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Criminal Justice Advisory Committee Minutes                                                                                                                                                                                                         Tuesday, January 26, 2021

Members Present:  Joseph Laizure, Gudrun Parmer, Jodi Miller, Shamieka Rhinehart, Jesse Battle, Eric Johnson, Ben Rose, Walter Tate, Deborah Williams, Lao Rubert, Michael O'Foghludha, Ben Hass, Dawn Baxton, Melissa King
Members Excused: Syretta Hill, Amelia Davis
Members Absent: Rodney Jenkins, Satana Deberry, Pierce Freelon, Celeste Kelly, Omar Taylor
Guests: Michael Finley, Laura Ridolfi, Kristi Bickworth
Staff:  Roshanna Parker, Demetrius Lynn, Kelley Waggy, Marc Strange, Beth Steenberg, Renee Shaw, 
Welcome and Introductions
The meeting was called to order at 4:00 pm; CJAC Chair Lao Rubert welcomed everyone and asked those present to introduce themselves.

Review and Approve August Minutes           
Chair Lao Rubert asked the committee to review the minutes. Ben Hass made a motion to approve Minutes, Michael O'Foghludha seconded, and the minutes were approved.

Racial Equity in Criminal Justice- Burns Institute
Gudrun Parmer shared that the Criminal Justice Resource Center is part of the MacArthur Foundation's Safety and Justice Challenge Network, where she learned about the Burns Institute and their work. Gudrun Parmer introduced Michael Finley and Laura Ridolfi of the Burns Institute.
Michael Finley shared that The Burns Institute works via project teams, and they look at policy and advocacy. They also do place-based work across the country. The last two pieces that make up The Burns Institute are Credible Messengers and Community Justice Network for Youth. 
They have found four consistent themes with Justice and Racial Disparity. These themes are negotiating the principle that justice is colorblind, investment in communities that most populate the justice sector, the government is not structured to promote flexible responses, and it is very difficult for elected officials to work well together. Michael shared that they are working towards a shift in the system, moving from Harm Reduction Framework to Structural Well-Being Framework. 
Laura Ridolfi shared The Burns Institute's data process and its purpose. The data process they use is a three-step process: Identify Disparities, Identify-Analyze-Strategize around priority population, and Measure Progress. Laura shared that identifying priorities becomes the focus. They also investigate whether disparities exist, why they exist and how they can reduce the jail population for people of color and lessen disparities. To investigate these points, they look at Arrests, Bookings, and Parole/Probation. Michael and Laura both shared that while there is a lot of data collected, it is done and utilized to create effective change in the system.
Gudrun, Michael, and Laura extended their sincere thank to Beth Steenberg for all her help and assistance with data compilation as they continue to collaborate.

Election of CJAC Officers
Lao Rubert shared that Syretta Hill and Deborah Williams have diligently worked on the nomination committee. Lao informed the committee that, unfortunately, Syretta Hill had a scheduling conflict, and Gudrun would be speaking on her behalf.
Gudrun Parmer presented the Slate:
Chair-Lao Rubert
Vice Chair-Ben Hass
Secretary-Deb Williams
There were no nominations from the floor; the slate remained as presented. Jodi Miller made the motion to accept the slate as presented; Eric Johnson seconded with a unanimous aye from the committee.

Crisis Services in Durham
Lao Rubert shared that this item was a continuation from the previous meeting's discussion. Lao extended thanks to Renee Shaw for her assistance and expertise in the Mental Health realm. Lao explained that at this meeting, Renee would focus on 911 response. 
Renee Shaw listed all Crisis Services in Durham. Renee shared that the only service accessed via 911 is Durham's CIT service. This is utilizing only a portion of what is available in Durham. Renee shared programs from across the country as reference points for a potential change in Durham. The programs reviewed were: Cahoots, Right Care Team, and Behavioral Health Response
These programs begin with the 911 service center to try and stabilize the individual without police involvement. Police are often expected to handle things they are not trained to do. Utilizing these programs' framework would help implement clinicians and lessen the burden on police and the justice system. In discussing how this may become a reality in Durham, Gudrun and Jodi both shared their concerns about funding and the complications of grant funding. Still, they felt that collaboration might be the best way to move forward. Judge Rhinehart shared that she thought we need to look at resource gaps and data: looking at why people contact 911, extrapolating how many are mental health, and could programs,  like "Cahoots" work in Durham. Judge Rhinehart shared that utilizing this committee as a resource as the county moves forward would be excellent.
 
Local Reentry Council Update
Demetrius Lynn shared that from 11/1/2020-12/31/2020, enrollment was as follows: 17 referrals, 11 intakes, six employed individuals, $11 per hour minimum, 13 individuals receiving housing assistance.
Roshanna Parker shared that the Reentry case management position is vacant, and other CJRC staff are assisting Demetrius. Roshanna also shared that they received a new 12-month contract from NC DPS at the end of December. During the first week of January, they received training on a new database; this training will facilitate quarterly reports.


Member Updates
Gudrun Parmer shared that although the detention center numbers are in the low 300's, Pretrial Services, Jail Mental Health, and STARR continue to stay busy. The Federal Reentry Grant is off the ground and accepting referrals, and staff at the main building continues to work both on-site and virtual as the building remains closed to the public.

Commissioner Nida Allam is the new BOCC liaison.

Judge Michael O'Foghludha shared that the Superior Courts conducted their first jury trial, since 2/2020. The Sheriff" s Office staff has been vaccinated, and they are trying to get courthouse staff vaccinated next.

Ben Rose shared Social Services has applied for the Emergency Rental Assistance Program through the Treasury Department. They hope to get information on that soon.

Next Meeting: 	March 30, 2020 
4:00-5:30pm 

*Meeting Adjourned at 5:25 pm
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